
  
 

January 17, 2014 
 

Dear Friends, 
 
 
 “Being confident of this very thing, that he 

which hath begun a good work in you will 

perform it until the day of Jesus Christ” Phil. 

1:6.  We are so thankful for the work God is 

doing in us and through us. As 2013 came to an 

end, it marked the end of the saddest and most 

difficult year of our lives, our first year without 

Josiah and Sarah. However it also marked one 

of the best years in our ministry here. In spite of the sorrow we have been going 

through, God has enabled us to keep sowing and watering seeds, and He has 

given the increase of over 20 souls saved! We have heard it said that God doesn’t 

call the equipped, but that He equips the called. And this year that has been so 

proven here. When we barely felt capable of anything, God has poured out His 

blessings. We praise the Lord for the work that He is doing here! 

For several years we have been picking up a family 45 minutes away for church. It 

has been a real struggle to pick them up in addition to all of the people that that 

we pick up. We have been 

praying for a way to start a 

church in their area for a long 

time. Now we have finally begun 

to work on that project. We are 

renting a community center on 

Saturday afternoons and having 



a free English class with a Bible lesson afterwards, and then after that we are 

having a church service. We have been doing this for a month now. The English 

classes have had lots of kids, and last week we had 7 in attendance for the church 

service. That was mostly children, but we are excited to see what God will do with 

this new outreach! 

Each December always gives us a great opportunity to share the Gospel through 

Christmas programs. This year we held Christmas programs in 3 public schools, 

our church, and at our new outreach. Altogether we presented the True Meaning 

of Christmas to around 1,340 people!  

Our new auditorium was completed before Christmas! We are so thankful to have 

somewhere big enough for everyone. It can seat 120! Thanks for all the prayers 

for its completion. 

We have recently had many Karen (a hill tribe) Children from Burma coming to 

church. Most of them speak Thai fluently, but we are having trouble 

communicating with 2 of them and with all of their parents. Please pray for us as 

we try to have wisdom in how to teach them about Christ.  

We appreciate all of your prayers for us and our ministry here. God bless you! 

 

 

 
 

Yours for Thailand, 

 
Our Sending Church: 
Galilean Baptist Church 
1155 N. Hwy 67 
Cedar Hill, TX 75104 
(972) 291-2549 
web: www.GalileanBaptistChurchTX.org 

Contact us! 
P.O. Box 36 
Tak, 63000 
Thailand 
Vonage: (865) 622-3155 
email: thaiguay@gmail.com 
web: www.TenForThais.org 


